S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L
Minutes of a Meeting held at 7pm on Tuesday, 10th May 2011 

In the Parish Council Meeting Room, Church Lane, South Wootton

TO ELECT A CHAIRMAN AND VICE CHAIRMAN FOR THE ENSUING YEAR:
Mr Price opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the New Parish Council. Mr Price congratulated all members and welcomed Mr Clapham and Mr Williamson to the Parish Council. Mr Price also congratulated Cllr Elizabeth Nockolds who had successfully kept her position as a Borough Councillor.  Mrs Albinson proposed that Mr David Price continue in his role as Chairman of the Parish Council, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  Mr Price thanked the other Councillors and asked for nominations for the role of Vice Chairman. Mr Jordan proposed that Mr Derek Steward-Brown continue in his role as Vice Chairman, there being no other nominations this was seconded by Rev Tate, and unanimously agreed.

PRESENT: Mr D Price (Chairman), Mr D J Steward-Brown (V/Chairman), Mr M Narborough, Mr I Jordan, Mrs M Albinson,  Mr H Hofmeister, Ms D Scott, Rev D Tate, Mr B Clapham, Mr R Williamson, Mr A Evans, Mr D Gerrard, Mrs T L Cornwell (Parish Clerk) Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  Borough Councillor, Mrs E A Nockolds 
Public: None 
APOLOGIES:   Mr J Smallwood, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Banks and Borough Cllr Mr N Daubney. 
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING – 12th April 2011, subject to one minor amendment, these were proposed by Mr Narborough, seconded by Mr Hofmeister, agreed by all and signed by the Chairman. 
Mr Hofmeister wished to raise a question regarding the minutes and asked if clarification had been sought regarding the confusion about the £91 million PFI credits. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that a response has not yet been received from County Cllr Murphy, this will be chased up.

Mr Jordan reminded members that should they have any questions or queries regarding minutes from meetings, could they be raised with Mrs Cornwell prior to the meetings.

DECLARATION OF INTERESTS – None
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QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC – None  
REPORTS FROM BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLOR
All members had received a copy of the report from Councillor Murphy. Mr Narborough raised concerns regarding item 1. which stated that Cllr Murphy had asked Mrs Lorraine Sharp to monitor the change in speed limit on Castle Rising Road. Members felt that this would not be a fair assessment and opinion was that Cllr Murphy should keep the Parish Council informed of the progress and any next steps. Comment was made that on Friday 6th May speed cameras were in use on that piece of road.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she felt that Mrs Sharp was asked to generally keep an eye on the situation as she regularly walks that particular route to school. Rev Tate said that Mrs Sharp was one of the main campaigners to get the limit reduced and felt that Cllr Murphy was simply keeping in touch with Mrs Sharp to gather her thoughts.

Mr Gerrard explained that the Highways Department has special equipment which can be placed across the road to assess the average speed of traffic. Mr Narborough proposed that through Cllr Murphy the Highways Department be contacted to see if measures can be taken to install such equipment to monitor speed. This was seconded by Mr Gerrard with all in favour. 
Ms Scott commented regarding the Parish Assembly minutes and felt that clarification is required regarding the crossing points. Ms Scott felt that it should be made clear that no crossing points are yet in place.

Mr Gerrard raised concerns regarding item 4. Second paragraph and felt that Cllr Murphy had once again provided misinformation regarding the proposed Incinerator. The MBT at Cambridge is a completely different process. Mr Price stated that the Parish Council is aware of the outcome of the Referendum and said that the Parish Council would support the view of the local residents.

Ms Scott asked whether the Parish Council had managed to obtain a copy of Cllr Murphy’s original letter to Caroline Spelman. Mrs Cornwell confirmed she has not but would ask.

Finally, Mr Williamson commented regarding the speed limit roundels on Castle Rising Road and felt that in their current position it is difficult to tell the correct speed limit. Mr Jordan confirmed that the roundels have to be in the position they are as it is the start of the new limit. Mr Jordan also advised that it is against the law to place repeater signs along that stretch of road as there are street lights in place set at specific intervals relating to the speed limit.
Councillor Nockolds congratulated all members for becoming elected on to the Parish Council. Cllr Nockolds stated that there is a New Borough Council.
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 Cllr Nockolds advised that there will also be a new Town Mayor and next Thursday 19th May Councillors will find out which Committees they will be joining. The Mayor Making will also be taking place. 
Cllr Nockolds was pleased to say that South Wootton is joining the inter Village Games and Mrs Linda Beales is the co-ordinator.

REPORTS FROM THE COMMITTEES:

Assets – Mr Narborough said there had been no meeting held and confirmed the next meeting would be held on June 1st 2011.

Finance – Rev Tate said that no meeting had been held however Mrs Cornwell stated that the Annual Return needed to be completed and signed, Mrs Cornwell provided Mr Price with a copy of the Bank reconciliation for year ending 31st March 2011 and a copy of the Bank Statements for all Accounts. Mr Price agreed that everything was in order. Mrs Cornwell also provided copies of the computer printouts for the Treasury Deposit, Business Saver Account and The Community Account.  Again Mr Price was satisfied that these matched the Parish Council Accounts. With the Full Parish Council and the Parish Council Chairman happy with the finances as previously indicated Mr Price and Mrs Cornwell ( Clerk) signed section 1 as a correct record of the Parish Council Accounts for year ending 31st March 2011.  This was unanimously agreed.
Mrs Cornwell moved on to Section 2 of the Annual Return - Annual governance statement and asked all Parish Councillors to answer yes or no to the nine questions which she read out.  After giving a yes answer to questions 1 to 8 with question 9 not applicable this section was signed by the Parish Council Chairman and the Clerk.
Mrs Cornwell advised members that Mr Van Nieuwkerk the Internal Auditor would be collecting the information required for the Audit tomorrow and then it will be sent to the External Auditor, Mazars.

Rev Tate asked if the monies for Wootton Park are shown separately, Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the funds held in the Business Saver Account are all Wootton Park money except for £1700 which was the opening balance. This S106 money shows separately under Funds of the Council – Wootton Park in the Cash Book. 
-25-
Planning – Mr Price said that one meeting had been held and in the absence of Mr Steward-Brown he had chaired the meeting. Mr Price said that everything was as per the minutes. Mr Narborough proposed that the minutes are a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mr Evans with all in favour. 
Policy – Mr Price explained that due to the Elections taking place no meeting had been held. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that a meeting would be arranged for the end of May or early June 2011.
REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES:
First School – Cllr Nockolds read her report for the First School, she said, the school has received Planning Permission to build an outdoor classroom. It will consist of a covered area attached to the west side of the building with a new constructed path leading from the front tarmac area. The Governors are hoping it will be installed and ready for use for the Autumn Term.

During the last few days each child has been encouraged to walk to school. They have been given a pedometer to record the distance they have walked which will be recorded on a chart in their classrooms. In each year group the girl and boy who has recorded the longest distance will be presented with a Scooter. Two of the scooters have been donated by the PTA.

The Governors are working towards the schools re-organisation starting in the Autumn Term.

A whole school skills audit has taken place with continuing consultation with all staff.

A working party has been developed to discuss the renaming of the school and the children’s uniform. The number of pupils on roll is expected to be 180.
Junior School – Mr Price said there was not much to report as there had been no meetings held. A full Governors meeting is arranged for later in the month. Mr Price said that the Auditors are in to examine the school financial procedures and will issue a report on their findings shortly.

Mr Price was pleased to report that the school garden is doing very well and the first potatoes are due to be dug up next week. A competition is taking place to design and put up two scarecrows. The children are also going to design a tree, flower or insect in order to produce a mural to brighten up the area. Mr Price said that the progress at the garden is due to the help from many people including Mr Nolan Mills, Mrs Karin Price and Mrs Cornwell. Mr Price also stated that Morrison’s Supermarket had kindly donated equipment and 4 apple trees and Wickes have also said that they may be able to assist with donating some equipment. Mrs Albinson suggested that contacting Tesco may be worthwhile as they have given generously in the past.
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Wootton Park – Mr Narborough confirmed that no meeting had been held. The next meeting is scheduled for 19th May 2011. Mrs Cornwell said that she had spoken to Mr Nolan Mills who had confirmed that Monster Play will arrive at 8.30am on 18th May to start erecting the new equipment. 
South Wootton in Bloom – Mrs Albinson said that currently two projects are underway, Open Gardens is arranged for Saturday 4th June and 8 gardens will be open to look at. Work has also started on the Oak Avenue flower bed; however the ground has proved to be very dry. 
CORRESPONDENCE – As per circulated list plus:
Mr Price advised members that he had written a letter to Mr Charles Richman who had recently retired from the Parish Council. Mr Price wished to thank him for his 40 years service. Mr Price said that he had spoken to Councillor Daubney and Mr Collis who will recommend that a Mayors Award be given to Mr Richman next year as recognition of his achievements as Parish Councillor.
Mr Price wished to add that as a result of the elections, the Parish Council had lost two long serving members of the Parish Council.  Mr Price said that both Mr Ken Reynolds and Mr Nolan Mills had been very active members and would be missed.  Mr Price confirmed that he would write to Mr Reynolds and Mr Mills to thank them for their time on the Parish Council.

Mrs Cornwell commented regarding the Quality Parish Status and advised members that there is certain criterion that the Parish Council has to meet to maintain its Quality Parish Status. One of the things is that the Parish Council must accommodate Surgeries for Parishioners to be able to attend.  After discussion with Mrs Sue Lake from NALC it had been suggested that the Surgeries could take place monthly before the Parish Council meetings. Mr Steward-Brown and Mr Jordan both kindly offered to attend the Surgeries, although it is thought that they could be managed on a rota system.  Mrs Cornwell said that the Surgeries would be advertised on the Newsletters and in the Noticeboards. Mr Jordan suggested that the Surgeries are run from 6.30pm until 6.50pm.
A brief discussion took place regarding the Parish Newsletters and Mr Price explained that four Newsletters are issued to the residents of South Wootton per year. Mr Price said that the distribution is shared between the Parish Councillors.
With the loss of three Parish Councillors, it was suggested that the distribution is rearranged to accommodate the newly elected members. Mr Price said that he would look at the distribution and advise members accordingly.
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Mrs Cornwell advised members that information had been received regarding a Training Course which is available for Initial Councillors and Clerks.  The course is due to take place at the South Wootton Parish Council Meeting Room on the 1st & 8th June 2011 from 7pm until 9pm. If any of the new members are interested could they please contact Mrs Cornwell.
Finally Mrs Cornwell explained that the Insurances for the Parish Council and the Village Hall are due for renewal. The existing Insurance Company, Aon has provided a renewal quotation of £2,812.02 for the Parish Council and IBA have quoted £823.61 for the Village Hall. (Total £ 3635.63). Mrs Cornwell explained that during the last few months several flyers had been received from other Insurance Companies and Mrs Cornwell had managed to obtain alternative quotes. Mrs Cornwell stated that Zurich Town and Parish had managed to provide a like for like quote for both the Parish Council and the Village Hall for a total of £2007.94, this being an annual saving of £1627. Mr Jordan stated that as long as Mrs Cornwell is happy with the small print and that the quote is like for like the prices were very competitive. Mrs Cornwell explained that she had checked the Policy schedule, as had Mr Price and everything seemed in order. Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council accepts the quote from Zurich of £2007.94, this was seconded by Mr Jordan with all in favour.
Norfolk Playing Fields Ass.

  Spring 2011 Newsletter  

NALC
                                             Supporting local communities to meet young                                
                                                        peoples needs.

Fields in Trust                                 Newsletter
ACCOUNTS – as per circulated list.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that there were no other items to add. 
Bank balances as at 28.4.2011
Community Account
    35,142.73
Stepsaver a/c
    27,764.60  
Treasury Deposit                                           190,000.00
Total                                                           £ 252,907.33
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.

NEXT MEETING: 7pm on Tuesday, 14th June 2011 in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton. 
14th June 2011                          




Chairman
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